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September 3, 2004

We are deeply concerned for the safety of Pedro Raúl López, president of the Chiapas State Commission on Human Rights (CEDH) and members of his family.  The State Congress recently suspended him from his position, apparently because of his diligent work investigating human rights violations by public officials, including the torture of indigenous peoples by state police.

The work of the Chiapas State CEDH improved considerably after Pedro Raúl López was appointed in June 2001, according to local non-governmental organizations.  State police have been surveilling his home and office. In January 2002, shots were fired at his house, and he began receiving anonymous threatening phone calls. In October 2002, he was attacked and beaten by armed men who warned him to stop telling the state government to investigate human rights abuses by the security forces. The attack and the anonymous threats have not been investigated. 

Since his suspension, his son-in-law was detained by state police agents, and his daughter was stopped in the street and searched by unidentified men. In addition, local authorities are attempting to undermine the work of the local independent human rights organization, Fray Bartolomé de las Casas, by claiming it has close links with the Chiapas State CEDH.

Based on the information stated above, we strongly urge you to 

· take action to protect Pedro Raúl López and his family, in accordance with their own wishes

· undertake a full and impartial investigation into the intimidation and attack suffered by Pedro Raúl López in 2002, and into the recent acts of intimidation against him and his family  

· bring to justice those persons responsible for these illegal acts of intimidation.
We remind you that the UN Declaration on the Rights and Responsibilities of Individuals, Groups and Institutions to Promote and Protect Universally Recognized Human Rights and Fundamental Liberties recognizes the legitimacy of the activities of human rights defenders and their right to carry out their activities without any restrictions or fear of reprisals. The abuse of human rights workers in Mexico must end.  As a consequence of your high position in Chiapas, you have the authority and the responsibility to put an end to human rights violations such as those detailed above.  We urge you to do so.

For Peace with Justice,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

cc:  
Centro de Derechos Humanos Fray Bartolomé de las Casas ~ via fax: 011 52 967 678 3551

    
Todos los Derechos para Todos, National Human Rights Network in Mexico ~ via US mail

      
Ambassador Carlos Alberto De Icaza González ~ via fax: 1 202 728-1698

      
Ambassador Antonio O. Garza, Jr. ~ via fax: 011 52 55 5511 9980

     
William Duncan, Desk Officer for Mexico, US State Department ~ via fax: 1 202 647 9894
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The following people hereby urge that you take action on this matter as indicated in this letter.
IRTF











